

## **Maney Hill Newsletter**

12<sup>th</sup> June 2015

### Dates for your diary

June

17<sup>th</sup> – Area Sports Day 18<sup>th</sup> – Y1 Class Assembly 19<sup>th</sup> – PTA Quiz Night w/b 22<sup>nd</sup> – Y5 Bike-ability w/b 22<sup>nd</sup> Y6 Transition Day to Sutton Park

July

1<sup>st</sup> Y6 Transition Day 1<sup>st</sup> – Buddies Afternoon 1<sup>st</sup> – Y4 Bike-ability - PTA Summer Fayre w/b 6<sup>th</sup> Reports to parents 8<sup>th</sup> – PTA Discos w/b 13th Parents' Open Afternoon and Parents' Evening Drop-in 17<sup>th</sup> – last day of year

**September**  $3^{rd}_{...} \& 4^{th}$  – Staff Training Days 7<sup>th</sup> – first day of Autumn Term w/b 14<sup>th</sup> – Welcome meetings

October

3<sup>rd</sup> – PTA Summer Ball w/b 12th Parents' Evenings

**November** 

2<sup>nd</sup> – Governor Visits Week 7<sup>tn</sup> – Bonfire Night

December

3<sup>rd</sup> – whole school Theatre Trip 4<sup>th</sup> – Christmas Fayre w/b 7<sup>th</sup> - KS1 Production w/b 14<sup>th</sup> - KS2 Production 16<sup>th</sup> - PTA Discos

January

4<sup>th</sup> – Staff Training Day 5<sup>th</sup> – first day of Spring Term

**February** 

1<sup>st</sup> – Governor Visits Week w/b 8<sup>th</sup> – Parents' Evenings

March

w/b 21<sup>st</sup> Easter Bonnets Parade

April May

#### **Contact Us**

Maney Hill Primary School Maney Hill Road Sutton Coldfield B72 1JU

0121 464 9673

enquiry@maneyhill.bham.sch.uk

#### Headteacher:

Mrs S Whitehead BSc NPQH

#### Deputy Headteacher:

Miss S Antrobus BEd

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

We have had a lovely week in school. This week was the Area Sports Competition and we were really proud of the children who competed from Maney Hill. Well done to every one of you. The Year 1 children presented a tremendous Class Assembly. Well done to them, Mrs Samson, Mrs Edwards and Mr Homer. Mrs Whitehead

#### **Area Sports Athletics**



On Wednesday afternoon a group of children from Year 3 – 6 walked down to Wyndley to take part in the Area Sports Athletics competition. In warm, if a little wet weather the children were competing against 9 other small schools. Sporting their brand new athletics shirts, kindly provided through the support of the Parents Association, the children competed with skill and determination as well as looking the part!

In the team competition Maney finished 4<sup>th</sup> in the track events and a close 3<sup>rd</sup> in the field events, leading to an overall position of 4<sup>th</sup> place. A consistent display across the full range of long distance, sprint, relay, jumping and throwing events. We await the individual results as not all were available on the day, however we were able to see victories for Ben Stewart in the 800 metres race and Daisy Kelly in the Year 4 Long Jump. Hopefully details of other individual results will follow shortly. The children can be proud of their efforts, and the excellent behaviour they displayed throughout the afternoon. Thanks to all that came along to support the team.

Thank you also to Mr McNicholas and Mrs Brown who came along to manage the team alongside myself, and to Mr Lynch and Mrs Ralph for assisting with the practicing of events prior to the day. Mr Wigley

#### YEAR ONE CLASS ASSEMBLY

On Thursday, we did a RUBBISH assembly! Only joking. Our class assembly was all about rubbish and recycling. First we told a story about recycling rubbish instead of putting it in the dump. Then we did our poem. At the end we put our own rubbish in the recycling bin while we sang 'Everywhere Around Me.' Some of our mummies, daddies and grandparents came and they said that it was excellent. We had an extremely brilliant time.

Please remember to REDUCE, REUSE and RECYLE at home.

Written by Fatimah, Zain, Isaac and Emily from Year One.

#### **Farewell**

Mr Homer, our student in Year 1, leaves us on Friday. We wish him well with his studies at Birmingham University and with his new job in September.



#### Class of the Week

Congratulations to Year 5 who are our 'top class' during lunchtimes.



#### **MUFTI DAY**

As always, the PTA have arranged two Mufti Days for the coming Summer Fayre. The themes this year are:

24<sup>th</sup> JUNE – yellow/gold to mark the 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary of Maney Hill

3<sup>rd</sup> JULY – red, white and blue to coincide with American Independence Day

Please bring in bottles, nearly toys, books, dvds and Sunshine Jars.

#### **Canoe Club**



On the water at the Canoe Club

Following on from the canoeing done during the Year 5 residential, Miss Tyrrell has organised a canoe club. The children have had lots of fun.

Thank you to Tom Robinson in Year 5 for this photo.



# Please note: QUIZ NIGHT on FRIDAY 19<sup>th</sup> June is CANCELLED



Reception	Amaia Eason –Cathline Kalisse Haralambous
Year 1	Whole Class
Year 2	Maggie Fryer Harry Sealey
Year 3	Ethan Hammond Tom Walker
Year 4	Finn Thornley Amaya Tisdale
Year 5	Tom Robinson Ruby Harrop

**Aiden Coombs** 

Emma Beizsley

Year 6